Tri-Parish Council Minutes

August 22, 2007

5:15 p.m.

Fr. Les led us in prayer.

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.

Present:  Fr. Les Kish, Bill Neumayer, Joyce Majure, Deb Snyder
Minutes of the Tri-Parish Council August 1, 2007 meeting approved.

Discussion began to consider possible candidates from St. Stanislaus parish to fill the two Tri-Parish Council vacancies. Possible candidates were identified. Fr. Les will extend an invitation to serve to those St. Stanislaus parishioners identified.
Two additional members to the Building Committee are needed.  Fr. Les will also contact those persons who were identified as possible members to seek their willingness to serve on that committee.

Joyce brought up the Tri-Parish Project Participants Indication of Interest forms that were filled out at the August 13, 2007 community meeting held in the St. Stanislaus gym.  How do we respond to the questionnaires and those who have responded was discussed.  The council will forward the names of those who have responded to the Building Committee.   Deb will respond to those who have responded on the forms.

Additional community interest will be sought after the council has met with Ken Griesemer on Sept. 11, 2007. 
The council reviewed the draft of a letter to go out to prospective architects. A minor modification was made and the letter was approved by the council.  A copy of the draft will be emailed to Ken Griesemer tomorrow, 8/23/07 for immediate review and letters will be mailed out by Friday, August 24, 2007 to perspective architects. Deb requested a copy of this letter be emailed or given to the Building Committee members at or prior to their meeting this Sunday.
The appraisal of all our properties will be a significant expense.  All appraisals must be current, within the past six months, when a commercial property listed.  A market analysis is available to us at no cost at this time.  Joyce reported a market analysis could be done in about a week.  An agreement was reached to do a market analysis and at this time and wait to have the appraisals done when we are ready to sell.  Joyce will follow up on getting the market analysis done.
Joyce has prepared a time line for the community through December.  It will be published in the newsletter and posted on the website.  An FAQ’s sheet outlining what has happened, what are the next steps and an overall timeline will also be published in the newsletter & website.
Deb made available MP3 recordings, courtesy of the Steiner’s, of the entire two hour meeting held in the St. Stanislaus Gym, August 13, 2007
An expression of appreciation for George and Caroline Canney were finalized

The council’s next meeting will be within the next two weeks and will be decided via email.

Meeting adjourned 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Gail Estes

